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Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held remotely via Zoom on Thursday 4th June 2020 
at 7:00 pm. 
 
Present: Cllr S. Davis (Vice Chair of the Parish Council), 8 electors and Mrs A. Brown (Parish 

Clerk). 
 
1. Welcome 
 The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9th May 2019 were approved as a true 

record and signed by the Chair. 
 
3. Chair’s report on the work of the Parish Council during the year 
 I would like to start by taking time in thanking councillors for their attendance and support 

over the last year. 
 

I would like to report the parish has yet again had a successful past 12 months. 
 

Firstly I would like to say a thank you to our (clerk); her help over the past months has been 
very helpful and appreciated. 

 
Moving on I can report the councils continuing support for the following: 
 

1. Orton Counselling Service for Young People. I feel that in the current times this 
service will be needed more than ever. 

2. The Botolph Green Festival. Which this year has had to be postponed due to the 
on-going crisis. 

3. Orton Silver Tops which provide a valuable service for the elder member of the 
parish to meet over a tea of coffee. 

4. The success of the bulky waste still continues to be popular with both residents of 
Orton Longueville and Waterville parishes. 

5. O.L.P.C Under Section S137 Grant LGA1972 has given a Covid-19 cash grant to 
Peterborough Food Bank and Peterborough Council for Voluntary Service to help 
local residents.  Both have seen demand grow due to this Pandemic. 

6. Also I can confirm that the ongoing works at OPCC have been completed; the rear   
fences being fully installed, the front security has also been upgraded with new 
fencing and the introduction of a new height restriction barrier all in keeping with the 
present gate, and last but not least the completion of the access bridge into the 
ground being wider for better turning into the ground. 

 
Also the New Plans for the Gloucester Centre revised plans have been submitted. 

 
 Just before I conclude this report I would like to welcome the new councillors to the team. I 
look forward to the challenges ahead of the post pandemic. 

 
4. Meeting open to the public 
 Orton Waterville Parish Council has organised an additional black bin collection to cope 

with the extra rubbish from households due to the lockdown.  Can the Parish Council 
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consider organising such a collection for the parish.  This will be put to the Parish Council 
at their next meeting. 

 
  The meeting closed at 7:08 pm. 


